
FY 2015-16 Human Services Funding Reviewers 
 
Attached for your consideration is a communication about FY 2015-16 General Fund 
program operating funding applications reviewer selections. 

 
COMMUNICATION 

 
As outlined in resolution 13-1164 approved by City Council on 11/7/13, the proposed 
reviewers for program operating funding applications will include designees of the Board 
of Commissioners, the Board of the United Way of Washtenaw County, the Ann Arbor 
City Council, and the Urban County Executive Committee, along with Community and 
Economic Development, United Way, and Ann Arbor Area Community Foundation staff.   
 
By approving resolution 13-1164, City Council has delegated the authority for identifying 
the necessary review committee members for the Coordinated Funding Model to the 
Housing and Human Services Advisory Board. 
 
The review committee will make its recommendations to City Council– via the City 
Administrator – in April 2014, for funding to commence on July 1, 2014.  The full 
participation of all of the current partners continues to be a critical element for success. 
A continued commitment to the Coordinated Funding Model for the FY 2015-16 funding 
period has been approved by all five funders as of 11/7/13. 
 
At its meeting on January 9, 2014, the City's Housing and Human Services Advisory 
Board voted to appoint Ingrid Ault, Eleanor Pollack, Andrew Gilroy, and Sabra Briere as 
program operating funding applications reviewers. 

 

 

 

 


